Superintendent’s Report

July 26th, 2021
I. Crusade for Children’s Grant
· Spencer County School district was recently awarded $30,000 for Technology (mini laptops, Dell laptops, iPads and printers) to be used by the ECE department.
II. Construction Update (Jim Oliver)
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
· Leadership Retreat (Agenda Attached) - Building and district administrators as well as instructional coaches met on July 19th at the public library.  Discussions centered around what we are doing well as a district and what we need to focus on moving forward.  30-60-90 day plans were started for each school. 
· Summer Meeting scheduled for July 27th at SCMS
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
· Program Directors Meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 26th.  This is the first meeting of this group since COVID.  Progress and needs of each department will be discussed.
V. Senate Bill 101 (CTE)
· As a result of this bill the district was awarded an additional $78,572 to be applied toward the CTE programs at the high school.  There is an action item tonight as a result of these additional funds.
VI. Spencer County High School Graduation
· The SCHS SBDM has inquired about the possibility of hosting the graduation ceremony on the football field for next school year.  No decision has to be make at this point.  I am bringing it to you attention so that you can reflect for future discussion.
VII. Virtual Academy Update
· An instructor has been hired and personal contacts have gone out to all students who were approved for this option.  An orientation session is being scheduled where expectations will be reviewed and individual contracts signed with each student.
VIII. Board / Administrator Retreat
· I would like to suggest utilizing the Sept. 16th special called meeting as a possible date for this retreat.  This would allow for the new board member to take part in these discussions.  
IX. Critical Race Theory
· There has been much discussion in the media regarding this topic.  CRT is not a part of the K-12 curriculum and is not taught in the Spencer County School district.   I have met personally with the social studies department heads at both SCHS and SCMS to ensure that is the case.
X. FRYSC Grant

· The district has received a $100,000 grant through the FRYSC to be used for a mental health professional.  This individual will provide services to both TES and SCES.  This is a two year grant.
XI. Yearly Financial Report

· July is typically the month that the yearly financial report is provided to the board.  However, the state has given additional time for this to be submitted and we will need to take advantage of that to ensure everything is up to standard we expect.  This will be available at the August meeting.
